Arizona State Board of Funeral Directors & Embalmers

1 5 1 1

www.funeralboard.az.gov

1740 W. Adams Suite 3006 Phoenix Arizona 85007 602-542-3095

Governor Doug A Ducey

March 27, 2020

Dear Funeral Colleagues,

The last few weeks have been an unprecedented time in our country, filled with anxiety and uncertainty, along with a never-ending flow of information. As the Coronavirus pandemic ("COVID-19"), progresses in Arizona and surrounding areas, information has been evolving faster at times than it can be disseminated. The Center for Disease Control ("CDC") has recommended maintaining social distancing and avoiding gatherings of 10 or more. To date, the State of Arizona has not issued an Order to mandate this. Funerals along with other events and gatherings may want to be avoided or at a bare minimum kept to the smallest possible numbers including immediate family only. I recognize the struggle it can be trying to assist a family when a death has occurred in addition to doing all you can to follow the guidance set forth by the CDC. This is the time for Funeral Directors to do what you have been trained to do, which is "direct" the families you serve through a time fraught with more difficulties than ever before.

It is the fundamental responsibility of every citizen to do his or her part to help suppress the spread of this virus. Professionally, you also have a multi-point duty of care. This duty of care, which is consistent with state laws and regulations, is equally as critical to public health and welfare; reverent, dignified care of the deceased; and compassion to those who grieve. This is a responsibility that each of you are well versed in. While we are passionate for our own personal causes, we must yield to commonsense and the greater public welfare in the application of our duties.

The general public has been given extensive information and recommendations regarding group assemblies. If you and the family you are caring for decide to have a public funeral gathering, please take the necessary precautions that you are not engaging in conduct that could lead to the spread of COVID-19. These are serious times and require thoughtful actions by all.

"To Maintain and enforce a set of standards that provides protection for the health, safety and welfare of Arizona citizens by educating the consumer and by actively and impartially regulating those licensed to provide funeral goods and services".

If a family is insistent on gathering for an arrangement conference, you may want to consider using technology to minimize any gathering of people at your location. Zoom, Skype/FaceTime and Facebook Live, are all examples of free tools that can be used to eliminate potential contact with the public. Please refer to the links posted on the Board webpage for up to date information and best practice information. https://funeralboard.az.gov/

Board staff stands alert and committed to help you in any way we can to stay informed and prepared as this situation continues to evolve in the coming weeks. Please do not hesitate to reach out to us with your questions, concerns or to share updates that may benefit other industry members. Additionally, thank you for both checking and responding to email communications sent from Board staff.

Thank you for all you do. The funeral industry will likely remain the unsung heroes amid the chaos. Please know how important and valued you are for your vigilant service and integrity as you do all in your power to keep safe you, your employees and the families you willingly serve.

Respectfully,

Judith Stapley

Executive Director

judith.stapley@funeralboard.az.gov

[&]quot;To Maintain and enforce a set of standards that provides protection for the health, safety and welfare of Arizona citizens by educating the consumer and by actively and impartially regulating those licensed to provide funeral goods and services".